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St. Francis Region News!

Dear Brothers and Sisters,

The newly elected Regional Executive Council (REC) has hit the road running. The elections for the
16 fraternities that would have been scheduled for 2020 and 2021 have been scheduled from
June to December of this year. Next year we plan to schedule the elections that are due to occur
in 2022 along with joint Pastoral and Fraternal visits to as many fraternities as possible to get
back on track of having the three-year rotation of one visit or election each year.

Another priority of the REC is to address the various issues that were raised in the report from
the visitation at the January 2020 Chapter. One change made to improve communication is that
each of the fraternity Ministers have an assigned REC member as their contact person. If the
Minister has any questions, concerns, or issues they can reach out to their REC contact for
assistance.

Another issue that has arisen has to do with a group that refers to itself as “Third Order
Franciscans.” | led a Zoom meeting of mostly English-speaking fraternity councils, since those are
the fraternities that will most possibly be impacted, informing them of the group. But all
members of our Order need to be aware. Instead of sending out a translated letter, as | originally
planned, this article will serve to inform all the members of the region.

A group of disgruntled members of the OFS from Ohio withdrew from the Order and have
teamed up with friars from the Immaculate Conception Province to create what they call the
“Community of Franciscan Tertiaries of the OFM Province of the Immaculate Conception.” They
use the initials TOF after their names, which stands for Third Order Franciscans. However, they
are not part of the Franciscan Family tree as we are. They follow the Rule and Constitutions of
1883, which was abrogated (repealed) by Church authority and replaced by our current Rule and
Constitutions.




Besides being misleading, this group is misrepresenting both their own group and the OFS on
social media and through their website. The reason for our concern is that they are actively and
blatantly recruiting members from at least one fraternity here in our region. Two members
withdrew from the San Luis Rey Fraternity and then recruited three more members. None of
them discussed their decision with anyone in their fraternity before leaving, and none of them
will discuss it with the Minister who has tried to reach out to them. At least one of those who left
believes that they are merely transferring to another fraternity.

There will be an article in the next TAU about this group. For now, | suggest that we all reflect on
what our profession means in our lives and what making a lifelong commitment to our
fraternities, to our Order and to our Lord means. | also request that anyone who is approached by
a member of a group calling itself “Third Order” or “Tertiary” contact their Fraternity Minister or
other council member who should then notify me. Our National Council wants to keep track of
where this group is actively recruiting.

And finally, | want to encourage all of you to attend the Regional Picnic on September 25, The
flyer is included below. We’ve all been through some difficult times over the past 17 months, and
we need to get together to have some fun outdoors. | hope to see you all there.

Peace and JOY!

Caroline
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Minister’s Message Translations

Anh chi than mén,

Ho6i Bong Phuc Vu Mién (REC) méi vira dic cir da cip tdc 1én duong. Nhitng cude bau cir cia 16
huynh dé doan phai du dinh tir ndm 2020 va 2021 da dugc sap xép dé hoan tit trong thang 6 dén
thang 12 nim nay. Sang nam, ching t6i s& cb ging hét sirc, sip dit chuong trinh bau ctr can phai
hoan tat trong nam 2022 cung v&i nhimng cudc thim viéng muc vu va thim viéng huynh dé nham
tré lai chwong trinh thudng 18 theo chu ky 3 nim dé mdi nim ¢d mot cudc tham viéng hodc tu nghi
bau ctr.

Mot wu tién khéc cua Hoi Pong Phuc Vu Mién 1a giai quyét nhitng van dé da duoc néu 1én trong
ban tudng trinh tir cudc tham viéng trong budi Tu Nghi Mién thang giéng nam 2020.

Mot thay ddi dé cai tién viée truyén thong 1a mdi Trudng Phuc Vu doan c6 mot hoi vién ciia Hoi
DPong Phuc Vu Mién dugc bd nhiém lam lién lac vién dé néu can ngudi Trudng Phuc Vu 6 thé
tham khao khi ¢ nhiing lo ling, thic mac hodc kho khin can su giup da.

VAn dé khac da say ra lién quan dén mot nhom ty xung 1a “Dong Ba Phan-Xi-c6”. T6i da tri€u tap
mot phién hop vdi ban phuc vu huynh dé doan dia phuong qua “Zoom” dé canh giac ho vé nhom
nay. Trong sd ngudi tham du, phan 10n thudc nhitng huynh dé doan néi tiéng Anh vi day 14 nhiing
huynh d¢ doan co thé bi anh hudng nhiéu nhit. Du vay, tat ca moi thanh vién cua dong can phai
duoc Iuu y. Thay vi giri mot 14 thu dugce phién dich nhu da du dinh. Ban van nay gitip thong bao
su kién dén moi thanh vién trong Mién.

S6 12 mot nhom nhitng thanh vién bat man thudc Dong Phan Sinh Tai Thé tir Ohio da cach ly khoi
Dong ma hop tac véi cac tu si thude Tinh Dong Ptrc Me V6 Nhidm dé thanh 1ap mot nhom goi 1a
“Huynh Poan Dong Ba Phan-xi-c6 thudc Tinh Dong Pirc Me V6 Nhiém.“ Nhitng ngudi nay ding
ky hiéu“TOF” sau tén ctia ho (viét tit cho Third Order Franciscan - Dong Ba Phan-xi-c6) mic du
ho khong phai 1a mot thanh phan trong gia dinh Phan Sinh nhu chiing ta. Ho tuan giit hién chuong
va Luat Dong 1883. Ban luat ma Giao Hoi di huy bo va thay thé bang hién chuong va ban Luat
hién hanh.

Ngoai viéc danh lac hudng. Nhom nay con lira ddi trong viée quang ba nhom ctia minh va thod ma
Dong Phan Sinh Tai Thé trén nhiing trang mang xa hdi va trén trang mang ctia nhém ho.

Diéu lam cho chung ta dang lo ngai 1a ho tréng tron va tich cuc thu nhan thanh vién it 1a tai mot
doan trong Mién ctia ching ta ddy. Hai thanh vién d roi doan San Luis Rey va nhiing ngudi nay
da ri theo ba thanh vién khac. Khéng ai trong nhém nay ndi gi vé quyét dinh ctia ho véi nguoi
nao trong doan trudc khi ra di. Miac di ngudi Truong Phuc Vu di ¢b ging lién lac nhung khong ai
trong ho mudn giai thich 1y do. It nhdt mot trong nhitng nguoi roi doan tuéng rang minh chi
thuyén chuyén sang mot doan khac.




Tap san TAU sé& ding tai mot bai néi vé nhom nguoi néi trén. Lc ndy, t6i d& nghi moi nguoi
ching ta can suy sét vé y nghia ciia 11 tuyén khan trong cudc séng ctia minh ciing nhu 16 thé hira
sudt doi cua ching ta dbi véi huynh dé doan, véi Dong va véi Thién Chua. Toi ciing yéu cau
nhitng anh chij nao duoc tiép xtic béi nhém nguoi tr xung 14 “Dong Ba” hodc “Dong Thir Ba” nay,
bao cho mdt uy vién hodc Truong Phuc Vu cua minh dé rdi ho s& bao cho toi biét. Hoi Bﬁ‘)ng Phuc
Vu Quéc Gia cta chung ta muén theo doi dia diém ma nhom nguoi nay tich cuc tuyén mo.

Sau hét, t6i mudn khuyén khich tat ca cac anh chi tham dy budi pinic Mién ngay 25 thang

9. Théng béo co6 dinh kem dudi day.

Chung ta dd va dang trai qua mot thoi diém kho khan trong sudt 17 thang qua va can ¢ nhiing
gidy phut giai khudy ngoai troi. To6i hy vong dugc gap cac anh chi noi day.

Vui Tuoi va An Binh!
Caroline

First In- Person meeting of the Vietnamese speaking St Anthony of Padua Fraternity in San Diego after COVID-19.
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Queridos Hermanos y Hermanas,

El reciente electo Consejo Ejecutivo Regional (REC) ha empezado su tarea a toda prisa. Las
elecciones de las 16 fraternidades que hubiesen estado programadas para 2020-2021 estan
actualmente programadas de Junio a Diciembre de este afio. Para el préoximo afio planeamos
programar las elecciones correspondientes al 2022 en conjunto con la visita Pastoral y Fraternal
para todas las fraternidades que nos sea possible, asi podremos empezar nuevamente con los

tres-afios de rotacion de una visita o eleccién cada afio.

Otra prioridad de nuestro Consejo es atender a varias anomalias que fueron reportadas en el
informe de la visita del Capitulo en Enero de 2020. Un cambio que se ha hecho para mejorar la
comunicacion es que a cada Ministro de fraternidad se le ha asignado un miembro del Consejo
como persona de contacto. Si el Ministro tiene preguntas, inquietudes, o problemas puede

comunicarse con su contacto para que lo asista.

Otro problema que ha surgido es acerca de un grupo que se autodenomina “Tercera Orden
Franciscana.” Yo dirigi una reunion via Zoom a miembros de consejo Fraternales en su mayoria
de habla Inglesa, porque posiblemente éstas serdn las mas impactadas, para informarles acerca
de este grupo. Pero todos los miembros de nuestra érden deben de estar informados.
Originalmente habia pensado enviar una carta traducida, pero éste articulo servird para

informar a todos los miembros de la region.

Un grupo formado por Miembros desleales de la Orden Franciscana Seglar (OFS) de Ohio
abandonaron la Orden y se han unido con Frailes de la Provincia de la Inmaculada Concepcién
para crear lo que ellos llaman la “Comunidad de Franciscanos Terciarios de la Orden
Franciscana Menor (OFM) de la Provincia de la Inmaculada Concepcién.” Ellos usan las iniciales
TOF después de su nombre, cuyo significado es Tercera Orden Franciscana. Sin embargo, ellos
no son parte del arbol de la Familia Franciscana como lo somos nosotros. Ellos observan la
Regla y Constituciones de 1883, la cudl fué derogada (abolida) por autoridad de la Iglesia y

reemplazada por nuestra Regla y Constituciones actuales.

La razén por nuestra preocupacion es porque ellos estan reclutando activamente y sin reparo a
miembros de por lo menos una de las fraternidades de nuestra regién. Dos miembros que
abandonaron la Fraternidad de San Luis Rey luego después reclutaron a tres miembros mas.
Ninguno de ellos comparte la razén de su decisidon con nadie cuando se retiran de la
Fraternidad, como tampoco comparten con el Ministro que a tratado de comunicarse con ellos.

Al menos uno de los que se han alejado cree que nada mas se ha trasferido a otra fraternidad.




Se publicara un articulo en la préxima TAU acerca de este grupo. Por ahora, les sugiero que
todos reflexionemos en el significado de nuestra profesion en nuestras vidas y en el significado
de una vida de compromiso a nuestras fraternidades, a nuestra Orden y a nuestro Sefior.
Ademas les sugiero que cualquiera que sea contactado por miembros de un grupo que se
autodenomina “Tercera Orden” o “Terciario” lo comunique al Ministro de su fraternidad o a
cualquier otro miembro del Consejo que debera comunicarmelo a mi. Nuestro Consejo

Nacional quiere monitorear adénde este grupo esta reclutando activamente.

Finalmente, quiero animar a todos a asistir al Picnic de la Regién el 25 de Septiembre. El
volante estd incluido abajo. Todos hemos experimentado tiempos dificiles durante los pasados
17 meses, y nos hara bien reunirnos para difrutar y compartir al aire libre. Espero verlos a

todos.
Pazy GOZO!

Caroline

Deas! 0/ '
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Save the Date!

The Saint Francis Region
will gather for a
PICNIC
on
SEPTEMBER 25, 2021 from 10 to 2
FAMILY MEMBERS ARE WELCOME!

MASON REGIONAL PARK
18712 University Drive
Irvine, CA 92612
$5.00 Entrance Fee Per Car
(Carpool, if possible)
Picnic Shelter #6

BRING FOOD TO SHARE!

The REC will supply plates, napkins, cups & utensils.

Volleyball Court, Horse Shoe Toss Areaq,
And lots of Play Space.
Bring games, smiles, andtaughter!

LET US SHARE FRANCISCAN JOY!




Conference of Regional Spiritual Assistants

WHO'’S IN CHARGE OF ELECTIONS?

Article 11 of our General Constitutions states in applicable part: “. .. [T]he Holy Spirit is the source of their
vocation and the animator of fraternal life and mission. . ..”

I’'m sure all of you have heard time and again that the Holy Spirit is in charge of our fraternities and thus in
charge of elections. That means that all fraternity elections should be conducted after an opening of prayer,
Scripture, and a few words from the Church Witness in attendance. A prayerful attitude — silence and
attention -should be maintained by each person present throughout the process of the elections. If a break is
necessary, it can be taken between the conclusion of the election of one officer and the beginning of the
election of the next.

I’d like to address here some of the things that seem to prevent us from acknowledging that the Holy Spirit is
in charge. Perhaps the first thing is when a slate of candidates is presented and there is only one name per
office to be elected. That can certainly be changed by the response of people nominated from the floor, but if
no one nominated accepts, then, in essence, the fraternity has decided ahead of time who their new officers
will be and are only going through the ritual of the election to formalize it. That is not letting the Holy Spirit be
in charge. Fraternity elections are not at all the same as those in other organizations many members have
belonged or do belong to, where the primary concern at elections often seems to be who is most “popular,” or
at best, who is the “best qualified.” Those kinds of decisions have no place in fraternity elections, for “God
does not choose the qualified, but qualifies those He chooses.”

Often the result of single-candidate-per-office slates is the refusal of many people in the fraternity to accept a
nomination. Again, this is often not allowing the Holy Spirit to be in charge. If a nominated person has an
iliness that prevents him or her from attending council meetings, then the person should not accept the
nomination. If a nominated person is the full-time caretaker of another person such that he or she would not
be available for council meetings, then, again, the nomination should not be accepted. There are less
common family issues that would also prevent a person from being available for council meetings. Beyond
that, however, there are few valid excuses for not accepting a nomination. It is not often that a member of
the Holy Trinity comes down and tells a person in so many words what he or she should do! But when a
person is nominated by another member of the fraternity, that is a strong indication that the Holy Spirit has
moved the person nominating to do so and is likewise a strong indication that in responding to that movement
by the Holy Spirit, the one nominated should graciously and prayerfully accept.

Often, another indication of the failure to allow the Holy Spirit freedom to operate in the fraternity elections is
the failure of many or most members of the fraternity to submit a nomination at all to the Nominating
Committee. Every member should be praying about their fraternity’s elections from the time the Nominating
Committee is first appointed. If, after much prayer, the deadline for submitting nominations comes and a
member has been given no inspiration about a nomination, then the Holy Spirit has presumably not given
them such an inspiration. But only then should a member fail to submit a nomination.

So, we urge all of you to spend more time in prayer before and during your elections, that we might truly do
the will of God as inspired by the Holy Spirit.

Sylvia Paoli, OFS, Conference of Regional Spiritual Assistants




JUSTICE, PEACE, AND INTEGRITY OF CREATION

Regional J.P.I.C. Animator Patricia Grace, OFS

Dear Sisters and Brothers,

Praised be You, my Lord, through Sister Water

who is so useful, humble, precious, and pure.

from The Canticle of the Creatures by St. Francis of Assisi

“Water is complex because it is linked to almost everything in the world. But complexity should not
hinder understanding: Water is a precondition for human existence and for the sustainability of the

planet.” https://www.unwater.org/water-facts/.

The United Nations estimates that more than one billion people on the planet live in areas of high or
extremely high vulnerability, meaning access to safe drinking water and safe water for agriculture is
nonexistent or scarce. Further, the United Nations continues, two-thirds of the global human family,
about four billion people, experience severe water scarcity during at least one month of the year. If we
look beyond the human family, we can see the implications from these figures for the animal and plant
kingdom. As water use increases, as it appears to be doing, these numbers will become even more
alarming. Our National JPIC Commission has called upon us to focus some of our JPIC attention on

water.

Therefore, dear sisters and brothers, let us join together in our Saint Francis Region and walk for water.
Because of multiple constraints, including distances and the pandemic, it is not realistic for us to walk
together in real time, but we can walk together in Spirit and in Hope. This is what | suggest:

Sometime between now and December 1, each fraternity can organize a Walk for Water. It can be a
group walk around a body of water, or a scenic trail, or even a fraternal walk around the block at a
regular gathering. Whatever the format, we will pray for those who suffer water shortages and for our
earth. In addition, between now and December 1, we can raise funds for water. If we ask everyone in
our family and friendship groups for even a dollar, we can collect thousands of dollars for our
Franciscan H20 Project. On December 1, we can send out checks to the National Treasurer and mark in
the memo on the check, “For the H20 Water Fund from [the name of your fraternity and region].” The
address is as follows:

National Fraternity of the Secular Franciscan Order

Claudia Kauzlarich OFS, Treasurer

2007 Maverick Trail

Harrisonville, MO 64701

Let us live in Franciscan Joy and Hope. May the Lord Give You Peace.

Peace and All Good,
Patricia Grace, OFS, JPIC Animator



https://www.unwater.org/water-facts/

ORGANIZE
WALK
RAISE FUNDS
SEND $ TO:

National Fraternity of the Secular Franciscan Order
and send to
Claudia Kauzlarich OFS
2007 Maverick Trail
Harrisonville, MO 64701

Mark the check, “For the H20 Water Fund from [the
name of your fraternity] St. Francis Region.”




EXCITING NEWS
THIS IS IT, MOMENT WE HAVE BEEN WAITING FOR!

REGISTER
FOR OUR 20™ QUINQUENNIAL CONGRESS

3-7 AUGUST 2022 IN PHOENIX, ARIZONA

REGISTRATION OPENS SUNDAY AUGUST 1, 2021

Everything you need to know
about registering and attending the Q
Is posted on our national website!

Click on Quinguennial or use these handy links:

General Information will answer many of your questions.

Check out the O Reqistration Countdown and be
notified when Registration opens.

Download, print and distribute the Q Flyer

Pray for the success of the Q using our
special Q Prayer Cards

See the daily Schedule of Events

Read about our Keynote Speakers

See the descriptions of our 30 Breakout Sessions

Learn about our O Service Project

Please spread the word to all Franciscans and friends!
All are welcome!



https://secularfranciscansusa.org/
https://secularfranciscansusa.org/wp-content/uploads/1-General-Information.pdf
https://ofs-usa.regfox.com/20th-quinquennial-congress-2021-jubilee
https://secularfranciscansusa.org/wp-content/uploads/2-Q-Flyer-to-download-print.pdf
https://secularfranciscansusa.org/wp-content/uploads/3-Q-Prayer-to-download-and-print.pdf
https://secularfranciscansusa.org/wp-content/uploads/4-Schedule-of-Events-Draft.pdf
https://secularfranciscansusa.org/wp-content/uploads/5-Keynote-Speakers.pdf
https://secularfranciscansusa.org/wp-content/uploads/6-Breakout-Sessions.pdf
https://secularfranciscansusa.org/wp-content/uploads/8-Service-Project.pdf

Secular Franciscan Order - USA

Quinguennial
. . . Congress
. Come celebrate with your Franciscan family OFS-USA
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Franciscan
JUBILEE

Secular Franciscan Order

The Q Committee invites you to pray the Quinquennial prayer!

20th Quinquennial Prayer
Lord God, Heavenly Father,
we come before you in awe of your love for us.
We acknowledge Your divine seed in everyone.
Through your merciful compassion
help us to see our need for conversion.
In our service to each other
let us experience this time of
JUBILEE!

We walk the path before us upon
foundations built by our brothers and sisters.
We are thankful for our present
and excited for our future,
always believing that You, O Lord,
guide our journey.

AMEN

For more information and to register go to: secularfranciscansusa.org



http://secularfranciscansusa.org/

FROM OUR DIRECTOR OF FORMATION

LUCY IBARRA

Blessings my Brothers and Sisters!

Yes, the Holy Spirit was tugging on my heart, and | have returned to the REC as your Formation
Director.

As | am recovering from Covid, | ask you for your prayers. During this time, | have had a lot of time to
reflect, and realized what an awesome God we have. |realized | lack faith. It’s interesting when you
are sick and feeling very bad, you ask, “Why?” In my reflection God said, “And why not you?” “Oh,
okay Lord.”

You know there are times | am asked to do something, and | try to remember Mary’s “Yes.” And there
are times when | just want to say, “No way,” and when | think why | want to say “No”, it is because of
my lack of faith and thinking that | am not good enough. When Caroline came to me and asked me to
reconsider, | said to myself, “Why? There is someone out there so much better at this.” She made me
see how these past six years have not been me but the Holy Spirit through me, and how can that lack
anything? | cried when | logged off my computer and asked God to forgive me for ever doubting the
work he has prepared for me. It is true God does not give us more than we can handle. God doesn’t
call the qualified, He qualifies the called.

» ] 1Corinthians 2:9-12
| Corinthians 27 . e,
cut haﬂ,‘ chosen For as it is written, “Eye has not seen, ear has not heard, nor has the
the -H,“ngs of ﬂ\ human heart imagined what God has prepared for those who love him.”

‘Hr\e The Spirit Enables Faith to Mature. However, God has revealed these
things to us through the Spirit. For the Spirit explores everything, even
ﬂmgs the depths of God. 1 And just as no human being comprehends any
M‘rﬁddfqo person’s innermost being except the person’s own spirit within him, so
g Ir\g also no one comprehends what pertains to God except the Spirit of God.
12\We have not received the spirit of the world but the Spirit who is from
God, so that we may understand the gifts bestowed upon us by God.

v

Upcoming events:

*l am in the process of putting a team together. Please give a warm welcome to Margie Rodriguez and
Michael Cunningham from our Lady of Guadalupe (Hacienda Heights). Margie will help me out with the
Spanish speaking groups.

*If there are topics needed for discussion, please let me know. We can put together sessions via Zoom
or in person.

* We attended the National Formation Workshop in August. | will have a report ready for the next
newsletter.

Blessing,

Lucy Ibarra, Formation Director




Riverside/San Bernardino

William Mussatto, OFS, District Liaison

It is time for changes to councils in our district. Immaculata Fraternity will have their election in
September. We will report on that change next quarter. They have begun to meet in person in an
alternate location.

Holy Spirit Fraternity Council selected Juanito Garlitos, OFS, to be their Treasurer, replacing Amelia
' Sandoval, OFS, who is now
Regional Treasurer. Jaqui
Bradley, OFS, was selected to fill
the vacant Councilor position.

The fraternity continues to meet via
Zoom for monthly meetings, monthly
informal gatherings and council
meetings.

Top row: Jaqui Bradley, OFS, William Mussatto, OFS,  Juanito Garlitos, OFS
2nd row: Maria Rodriguez, OFS, Diana S. Cerda, OFS, Mpyrna V. Kildare, OFS

St Padre Pio Fraternity held their Chapter of Elections in July 2021. Their new council is
Denise G. Leslie, OFS (Minister),
Julie Bash, OFS (Vice Minister),
Dixie Marshall, OFS (Secretary),
David I'Anson, OFS (Treasurer),
Jane T. Wurzel, OFS (Formation Director),

Dcn. Manuel Ramirez, OFS (Councilor).

4 ?“‘f“lss;{.gjur
‘ﬂmm
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left to right: Denise G. Leslie, OFS, Julie Bash, OFS, Dixie Marshall, OFS, Jane T. Wurzel, OFS, Dcn. Manuel Ramirez, OFS,

David I'Anson, OFS

They are meeting in person but are looking for a larger space.



https://www.nafra-sfo.org/nafra-database/MemberDetail.asp?nationid=12&memberid=KBCCG&name=NAFRA&hier=national+fraternity

Important Announcements

Scully Fund Requirements

The Scully Fund has been set up to encourage
fraternities in the St. Francis Region to
participate in charitable activities.

When members of a fraternity take an active
role in an apostolic activity and use fraternity
funds to purchase materials or supplies for the
activity, the fraternity may request to be
reimbursed by the Scully Fund for half of those
expenses by supplying the following:

e A letter detailing the activity, the date it
occurred, the number of fraternity
members involved, and the amount of
expenses incurred.

e Receipts for the purchases or a copy of
the check(s) used to pay for the items.

e Arequest for reimbursement of half of
the expenses.

Send the above information to
either the Minister or Treasurer
of the St. Francis Region.

THE ADDRESS OF ST. FRANCIS REGION IS:
10185 Pinetree Dr.
San Diego, CA92131-1218

Last Will and Testament

Each of us can play an important role in
preserving and extending our Secular
Franciscan way of life, in our own fraternity,
and at the regional level.

This can be accomplished in many ways,
including a bequest in your will.

Suggested beneficiaries:
e Your FRATERNITY

e Your REGION
Suggested wording for your bequests:
1. A BEQUEST FOR GENERAL PURPOSES:
"I give and bequeath the sum of
S (or % of my
disposable estate) to: (name and

address of fraternity, or region).

2. A RESIDUARY BEQUEST OF INDEFINITE
AMOUNT:

"After payment of expenses, debts and
specific bequests, | direct that the
residue of my estate be given to:
(name and address)

or
"I bequeath to (name and address)
any part of my estate that other
beneficiaries are unable to receive
because of death or other reasons."




